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LITTLE SMEATON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 5th JULY 2017
Present
 Chairman:    Cllr M Stewart,

 Councillors:  L Glendinning, G Ivey, T Murgatroyd
 Clerk:
Mrs M. Smith 

In Attendance: 1 member of the public

Item 1 Apologies
None.
Item 2 Declaration of Interest

None. 
Item 3 Minutes of Previous Meeting 
The minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting and Public Open Meeting both held on the 10th May 2017 were proposed as a true record by Cllr Ivey and seconded by Cllr Murgatroyd.
Item 4 Matters Arising from the Minutes 
· Fencing on Water Lane. Mr M Hind of NYCC Highways advises that they are unable to dismantle or replace the fencing due to financial constraints and assures the Parish Council that the fencing is safe. Should the P.C. wish to undertake the work written permission should be obtained from Highways with information on the intended replacement fencing.

· Parking signs for Hillside Cottage – followed up with Mr D Bastow - awaiting installation.
Item 5 Public Questions and Issues 

An attendee raised the issue of the sale of land adjacent to Hillside Cottage. Cllrs proposed addressing the question under Item 9. Agreed by the resident.
Item 6 Correspondence 
The Clerk advised that most correspondence now arrives via e mail. Cllrs agreed that all     e mails addressed or concerning the Parish Council are to be forwarded on to Cllrs.
Item 7 Planning Matters
a) Letter from Clarke Telecom - Proposed Telecommunications Installation at Quarry Road, Little Smeaton. Cllrs expressed concerns regarding the unsightly nature of the installation in a rural area plus radiation emissions from the transmitter. However it was accepted that improved mobile phone reception was needed. Cllrs proposed that a response be sent expressing these issues and request that the installation be disguised as far as possible. Clerk to action
b)  Eggborough Power Station – information to be circulated to all Cllrs. 
Item 8 Financial Matters 
· Coop Current A/C     £6738.57
Coop Deposit A/C         535.87



Balance
 7274.44
· Current finance sheet and petty cash book viewed and signed by the Chairman.
· Cheques required: -
Cllr Ivey -Travel Expenses             £50.40

Mrs M Smith -Travel Expenses      £11.70

Room Hire                                       £20.00

Mr D Bastow-Grass Cutting            £385.00

Item 9 Hillside Cottage/ Land for Sale Adjacent to it 
Cllrs read all the responses to the Parish Council mailshot. The result of the responses received was 5 responses for the sale of the land and 5 responses against the sale (1 of which was anonymous) Cllr Murgatroyd advised that 2 residents had advised him verbally that they were in favour of the sale. Cllrs considered at length all the issues documented by the respondees 
This was followed by a detailed discussion regarding the intricacies of the possible sale. 

The attending resident was then invited to respond. She felt that as no specific major capital project had been identified there was no reason at present to move forward with the sale of the land. Should the sale of land go ahead, she identified the need for a Village Plan which would enable village needs in the future to be identified and planned. Cllrs advised that a Village Plan is usually written mainly by residents in collaboration with the Parish Council. 
The attendee offered along with other residents who were against the sale to maintain the plot and agree with the P.C. what work was required. This would avoid the P.C. spending money on keeping the area tidy. Cllrs thanked the resident for attending the meeting and her input.
Cllrs concluded by voting on the sale of the land. Cllrs voted not to sell the land but would review the issue in 2018/19. The decision was based on the following issues:-

Full planning permission is required due to the land being in the Conservation Area. Whilst this would allow the Parish Council to have control over the type, size and look of the proposed building, it also would involve surveyors architect and planning costs. Little Smeaton Parish Council is not in a position to fund this at the present time.

Parish Council capital receipts can only be spent on capital projects, not for the day to day business of the Parish Council as per The Local Authorities (Capital Finance and Accounting) (England) Regulations 2003. Proceeds from the sale of the land will potentially be substantial therefore Cllrs felt detailed plans should be in place itemising potential projects with costings before proceeding. Cllrs hope that resident interest in writing a Village Plan will assist in bringing this to fruition.

 A letter of thanks to be sent to all respondees Clerk to action.
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Item 10 Flower Beds
Cllrs agreed the flower beds were looking excellent and thanked Cllr Glendinning for all her efforts.
Item 11 Hodge Lane Bridge Area
Cllrs agreed to have the whole of the Hodge Lane Bridge area strimmed including the banking adjacent to The Chapel. Mr D Bastow to be contacted. Leaflets regarding outdoor seats to be obtained. Clerk to action  










Item 12 Any Other Business
· Cllr Ivey advised that through her research it is apparent that LSPC own a parcel of land between Mount Pleasant and Main Street previously thought to be Common Land. The Common Land Registry to be contacted for information. Clerk to action
· Defibrillator – the P.C. had previously been advised that to site a defibrillator on a lamppost would require an upstand feed and a meter. However the Cllrs were shown an example of a defibrillator situated on a lamp post with neither of these. Highways to be contacted for advice. Clerk to action.
· The notice boards require attention as the doors are strained and allow the ingress of water. Cllrs agreed to repair where necessary. Clerk to action
· Telephone Box -Cllrs thanked Mrs E. Mc Donnell for cleaning the telephone box inside and out. She will also look into the possibility of painting the telephone box.

· Cllrs agreed to the installation of “clay faces” at the Brockadale carpark to deter fly tipping.

· The Clerk advised she had attended training on The Transparency Code of Practice.

Funding is available in 2017/18 for website training, time setting up the website and also maintaining the website in the future.  

Item 13 Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 20th September 2017 7.30p.m. in The Community Room, Kirk Smeaton School

Signed.....................................................................................Chairman 
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